

Department of Public Works

Jeffrey J. Mantes Commissioner of Public Works

Preston D. Cole Director of Operations

May 10, 2010

Members of the Common Council City of Milwaukee City Hall 200 E. Wells Street, Room 205 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Honorable Members of the Common Council:

Attached please find for introduction a resolution to apply, accept and fund a Wisconsin Clean Transportation Program grant. The grant will allow the Department of Public Works to build two compressed natural gas (CNG) refueling facilities, provides funding for the incremental cost of purchasing CNG powered heavy duty vehicles, and provides partial funding for the purchase of 22 neighborhood electric vehicles. The ability to run CNG operated heavy duty vehicles will allow the Department of Public Works to reduce the pollution from, and to increase the fuel efficiency of, a number of heavy duty vehicles.

Please direct questions to Paul Klajbor, Administrative Services Manager at x3271 or paul.klajbor@milwaukee.gov. Thank you for your consideration.

Preston D. Cole

ńcerely.

Director of Operations